
THE PIT STOP  

MOSES LAKE CLASSIC CAR CLUB November 2011 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 
NOVEMBER MEETING: Porterhouse Steakhouse at 217 North Elder St. at 6:00 pm. It will be a 
Turkey dinner with the trimmings. The cost will be $12.50 per person. The dessert contest will take 
place as usual. Please bring your creations for everyone to enjoy. There will be prizes for 1st, 2nd and 
3rd places. 
 
 

October 2011 Car of the Month 
 

 

  
 

Bob & Joan Duffin's 1972 Ford Gran Torino  

It was bought new by my Father in Burien, Washington in 1972. It was originally gold with a brown vinyl roof. 
I changed the hood to the sport model that was available in '72. The body and paint were done locally by Kenny 
Douglass at "Mild to Wild". The colors are 2005 "Mustang Legend Lime Metallic" and Mustang "Performance 
White". The engine was built by Honest Performance in Federal Way with all the goodies in it. It has 
Flowmaster exhaust with 3-inch pipe. Joan and I have had great fun with it.  
 
 
 



 
Minutes of Moses Lake Classic Car Club 

October 13, 2011 
 

Meeting was held at Chico’s Pizza. Meeting was called to order at 6:44 pm by President Aaron 
Gimmeson.  
 
Minutes – approved as corrected. Meeting date should have been 10/13/11 not 10/2/11. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – The transfer of accounts from Chase to Sterling Bank has been completed. 

Current checking account balance: $10, 308.  
Car Show grossed approximately $8,800 with $3,700 in expenses. Net for Car Show: $5,100.  
We currently have 47 paid members.  
 

Bills to be paid: $1500.00 for BBCC scholarship, $10.00 to the State of Washington for non-profit 
registration and other operating bills. It was moved to accept the report by Paul, seconded by 
Ray and passed. 

 
Web Master – Need to know who won trophies at shows this summer so can post on website. He 
has additional requests for website advertisement, but will wait until we clarify IRS filing. 
 
Clay Crook presented our Web Master with a thank you gift. It is a book titled “Mobile Mansions”. 
 
Newsletter – No report 
 
Old Business – None 
 
New Business – Joe suggested we check into the cost of putting our club on Facebook. He will 
report on this next month. 
 
Aaron has accepted a job in Missoula, MT. He has resigned as President of the Club. Bob Duffin will 
step up from Vice President to President. A nomination committee will be formed to find a new Vice 
President. Aaron and family will plan to return for Spring Car Show. 
 
Suggestion that Coy Estes be put on mailing list and be invited to join club. He has been very active 
this summer. 
 
Bill Anderson thanked Aaron for his two years as President and Joe for being Car Show chairman. 
Karen Crook presented Aaron with a plaque of thanks from the membership. 
 
Next meeting – November 10th, Thursday at Pillar Rock Grill. Cost will be $12.50 per person. 
November is our Dessert Contest. Please bring to the meeting for all to enjoy. Prizes for 1st, 2nd and 
3rd place. 
 
Car of the Month: Bob Duffin 
50/50 Drawing: $13/$13 won by Aaron 
 
Duck remains with Clay Crook. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Mary Mayo, Secretary 


